January 2022 Council Highlights
Hope Lutheran’s 2022 Church Council consists of eleven members:  Mark Berner, Eric Wheeler, Don Smith, Donna Beavers, Eric VonBerg, Susy Leal, Sharon Garabedian, Amanda Berryhill, Ed Nelson, Dick Nordstrom, and Jennifer Penner.  We welcome Intentional Interim Pastor Rick Hall and his family to Hope Lutheran!  Pastor Rick’s ministry with Hope started Saturday, January 15, 2022.  Council had a retreat that Saturday in which we met with Pastor Rick and the Call Team for a mutual ice breaker.  Council then reviewed our Core Values and identified the following primary opportunities as we look forward: commit to and invest in virtual and hybrid worship opportunities as well as improve and increase communication.  Council also discussed our needs of each other in our roles as council members, what we want the experience of the congregation, staff, and greater community around Hope to be like as a result of council’s work, and council behavior and norms based on all of these.  The 2022 council’s first formal monthly meeting was hybrid, held Tuesday, January 18, 2022 in Hope’s conference room.  
Highlights include:
· A letter from Margie Back, acting director of the Sierra Pacific Resource Center, expressing thanks to Hope Lutheran Church for support over the years was read.  In December 2021, the Synod Council decided to move the resource center to the Lutheran Campus Ministry building in Davis.  
· Kristina Garabedian gave a report on the Call Team’s first meeting.  
· A motion was passed to form a committee to review our church constitution and by-laws.  A membership audit, church directory update, and policy manual review is also forthcoming.  
· Council officers were elected:  Eric Wheeler – President, Donna Beavers – Vice President, Amanda Berryhill – Secretary, Dick Nordstrom – Treasurer.  Ministry Team Liaisons were also appointed.  
· Financially, we are in good shape and our second PPP loan was forgiven.  
· There is a delay in manufacture and shipping of offering envelopes, but pledge cards will be included in year-end statements.  
· The damaged stained glass sanctuary windows will be removed for repair the end of January with a goal of reinstallation by Easter Sunday.  
· Searches are underway for a Youth Assistant and a Communications and Creative Arts Director.  
· We are considering ways for our church to support Afghan refugees.  More information to come.  
· Look for church ministry highlights starting in February – another great way to get involved.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A church council member will be available to greet you at the door on Sunday mornings and during coffee hour.  Please come to us with your questions and concerns!  
· A hybrid Hope Lutheran Congregation Meeting is scheduled for Thursday, March 24, 2022, at 6:00 p.m. in the sanctuary.  
Next church council meeting is hybrid, Hope Lutheran conference room, Tuesday, February 15, 2022, at 7:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted, 
Amanda Berryhill, Council Secretary
